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	GLOUCESTERSHIRE BOWLS ASSOCIATION 

            A Member of Bowls England

                               


G.B.A Joint Executive Committee 
Special meeting on new County ‘Competitive Match Shirt’
Thursday 20 January 2022 :   6.00 pm  (MS Teams)
Participants :  Chair and Secretary - Lindsay Collin (County Administrator and WD BE Delegate) LC,  Myra Savage (GBA Match Secretary) MS, David Rolls (MD Representative) DR, Les Hanley (Deputy County Treasurer) LH, Pat Yates-Whittaker (County Treasurer)  PY, Angela Cary (Deputy County Treasurer) AC, George Thomas (Deputy County Administrator) GT, Val Molton (Co-opted WD Representative) VM
Also involved (Sub-Committee on new shirt) :  VM, Jacky Howes JH, Ian Gauld IG, Graham Phillips GP
1. Apologies      Roger Harrison (GBA Deputy Match Secretary) RH
2. Welcome 
3. Background with JEC and Divisions :  (not given at meeting , due to technical problem on day)
A. JEC has talked about a possible new shirt, specifically for competitive matches, several times.  First discussion in 15 September 2021.  Pros and Cons discussed.  Decided not to set up sub-committee yet.  Idea of a ‘County match shirt’ first mooted.  Left with MD, whose Management Committee would be considering the issue shortly.

B. At the JEC meeting of 13 November 2021, the Committee received two proposals from the MD Management Committee (i) A new shirt should be adopted for inter-county competitive games (a County Team shirt).  (ii)  The JEC investigate the design and adoption of a new County shirt for all games.  The first of these was accepted by the Committee, but not - at this stage – the second.  The setting up of a SubCcommittee was agreed, with Administrator asked to approach four named people.  This happened quickly, with Sub-Committee remit given.
C. Two previous points cover the MD’s views.  The WD had only discussed briefly at Management Meeting of 1 November 2021, but Pros and Cons again the thrust.  Inconclusive – some against, some very enthusiastic.  But accepted that the matter was already under consideration by the JEC.

4. Presentation by all Sub-Committee members    Provided in advance by the Sub-Committee; refer to alongside these minutes.  Taken through at the meeting :
i. Val Molton covered ‘Objectives for the meeting’; ‘Brief for Sub-Committee’ and ‘Key points for Sub-Committee to consider’
ii. Ian Gauld dealt with ‘Shortlisted Suppliers and options’, then looking at alternative designs.     

Points/questions included in ensuing discussion :

· Costs included do not cover the badge design and set-up.  We do not have artwork presently.  Have existing JPG of best badge design, but this may not be adequate for suppliers.
· Shirt material assumed to be similar, but Karuta might be lighter weight.  Will need to look at this if we visit, though some other sizeable customers (counties and clubs) have been satisfied.
· We have experienced delays with Zapkam, in the past, but hopefully Karuta would not have similar problems (though Springtime will be a pressure time of year).
· In relation to supply, the sourcing of the shirts in the UK had been a priority, a point which was very much agreed by all, in relation to ‘carbon footprint’, but also relevant in terms of possible supply line delays.

· Sub-Committee had looked at 26-27 shirt designs from the three suppliers, during the eight weeks since given the remit by LC. 
· Most suppliers will pretty well do anything design-wise.  Certainly Karuta will, though Zapkam had not proved quite so flexible. 

· Had also considered trousers and shorts, though these might not be required immediately.  Some differences between suppliers in terms of whether able to supply the bowls lower garments that would be ideally required.
· Consideration had been given to quite a range of suitable or possible Gloucestershire badges.  Also whether the county name across the back would be a good choice - decided ‘yes’.

· Question about whether a raglan sleeve would be possible (as with Zapkam).  More comfortable.  Would have to ask.

· Actual designs shown very much men’s shirts, so would hope that women’s designs might also be possible.  
· Karuta collar looked quite small.  Needs looking at in practice.   Collar design – women don’t like a buttoned placket, but a V-shaped one.  
· Discussion about how ‘flashes’ fit on the new shirts.  Detail of this still to be agreed.

iii. Eventually, the Sub-Committee had come up with a firm supplier recommendation, and that was Karuta.  This was based on the following reasoning :

· Local Company – Weston Super Mare.

· Product sourced in UK.  Very important.  Air miles; carbon footprint.
· Online ordering straightforward for players in future.  Have an online store for individual customers.
· Other garments can be added to range available :  Gilet, jackets, fleeces.
· Price generally the best, though not that much difference.
· Best range of options for lower garments – shorts, trousers, possibly crops.  Needed looking at more.
· Availability good; quick lead time from order to delivery.
· Actual preferred shirt design still a work in progress, as discussed, but the basic design is as one of the Karuta examples, but with a white left sleeve rather than a green one.  
· Recent award-winning company, and with 2 counties buying from them (Devon and Somerset) plus circa 24 clubs.
5. Funding, supply and organisational options     [GP]

Points made :
· In principle suggested by GP that shirts should be supplied by the GBA to all players on first selection (from this season) for Middleton Cup, John’s Trophy, Balcombe Trophy, Walker Cup, White Rose Trophy and Amy Rose Bowl.  This should be considered an honour.

· Argued that the GBA has done very little for the County’s top players and also that there are many thousands of pounds sitting in the two Divisions’ accounts; generally conceded by those present at the meeting.
· Monies would need to cover maybe 60 players in the first year, amounting to around £1500, split more-or-less equally between the two divisions.   The Association should buy the initial shirts in year 1.

· However, new shirts would be necessary, in small numbers, each year.  Both Deputy-Treasurers seemed comfortable with this amount of annual expenditure.  Shirts would continue to be supplied to new players in the six teams.
· Noted also that the GBYDS monies held ring-fenced by the Women’s Division Treasurer, would pay for the Amy Rose Bowl team shirts.  

· Chair noted that the ‘model’ explained by GP related to the Men’s side and it was not quite the same for the Women.  Men’s Division Team Manager (GP) would hold the MD shirt stocks and be responsible for ordering extra shirts subsequently, but solution for the Women’s Division shirts not so clear; might need to look for volunteer to hold the stock and deal with orders.
· Suggested that players in these top teams would have to buy their own top garments (plus shorts or trousers if and when the use of coloured lower-garments was agreed).  This was a not-unreasonable compromise.
· Players at Leamington could use the new shirt, while representing Gloucestershire, but would have to purchase at their own cost (or obviously borrow)

· In general, GP’s main suggestions agreed (see later votes).  
Some other matters would need consideration :

· Questions about what would happen in cold or wet conditions if players had the shirt, but not the outer garments.

· LH asked about the copyright of shirt design.  Expected that GBA would own it.
· Sizes required would need sorting out fairly quickly, once squads have been selected.  So implications for GP on Men’s side and for the WD Selectors, meeting next week.
· Both Divisional Treasurers were supportive of the decisions being taken, but noted that they would need airing at the Divisional Management meetings, even though the basic decision is being taken by the JEC, as a whole-Association matter.
6. Formal JEC proposals
The following proposals came out of the general agreement that was evident about the project, amongst the JEC members :

A. Made initially by DR :  “That the Joint Executive committee takes responsibility for the funding of the initial shirts.  After Year 1, Divisions would take responsibility for the funding of the relatively small number of additional shirts required annually.”   This voted upon [by JEC members only], with seven votes in favour, none against  [CG and RH not present, GT had left for a Section Meeting].  A levy on 2022 affiliation monies, in May, would be necessary; PY would need to administer this)
B. The chosen design would be the Karuta design previously referred to, with the white left sleeve with yellow flashes.  Unanimous, though DR thought it a bit ‘fashionable’.
C. Felt that the initial GBA2010 funding option was good for ‘inclusivity’.
7. Aim is that the Sub-Committee would visit the suppliers in Weston – in the near future - and discuss with them various practical and supply aspects.  Would need to try on Karuta shirts to ascertain their shirt sizes. 
8. Angela Cary and then Lindsay Collin (Chair) thanked the Sub-Committee very much for their hard work (not yet completed, of course).
Meeting closed at 8.00 pm

